SED on HKDSE Examination and school
resumption

Following is the transcript of remarks by the Secretary for Education,
Mr Kevin Yeung, at a media session after attending a radio programme today
(April 18).

Reporter: How well prepared are schools in terms of the DSE examinations
(Hong Kong Diploma of Secondary Education Examination) coming soon? In terms
of school resumption, you said that there is no deadline as to decide when or
if school will resume at all. Could you explain a little bit more on that?

Secretary for Education: The schools are now very well prepared for the
coming DSE examinations. In terms of the distance between the seats, in terms
of all the procedures for cleansing, and also the detailed arrangements
including the toilet arrangement and other things, all the schools, all the
examination centres, are well prepared to provide a very safe environment for
our candidates to take the examinations. Regarding the school resumption, we
have not made any firm decision yet. At this stage, we have not set any
deadline or a D-Day that school has to resume.

(Please also refer to the Chinese portion of the transcript.)
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